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A project to upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School is 
underway. As part of the traffic and transport strategy, works are continuing to improve local 
road access and reduce local congestion by building the new Bus Link Road at Cumberland 
High School. The road is permitted for bus use only. We previously notified about this work in 
the 11 June 2025 notification. 

Out of hours night works on the new Bus Link Road 

Due to recent inclement weather and the early handover of Blocks W and X at Carlingford 
West Public School, we have had to reschedule this work. 

The next stage of construction involves night works to connect the new Bus Link Road to 
Pennant Hills Road. To minimise disruption to traffic these works will take place for up to five 
nights per week from Sunday 24 August until Friday 3 October 2025, weather permitting, 
from 6 pm to 7 am Sunday to Thursday.  

The work will include an excavator, road saws and concrete trucks. Noisy activities, such as 
jack hammering and concrete saw cutting, will end by midnight.  

During this work, trucks and equipment will enter and exit the site via the construction entries 
on Dunmore Avenue (see red circled area on map overleaf where works will be undertaken). 

This work will be actively managed in accordance with the approved Noise and Vibration 
Management Plan, with any noise and vibration impacts minimised or reduced wherever 
possible. 

During this time, there will be temporary footpath and lane closures along Pennant Hills Road. 
Traffic controllers will be present to support these activities. 

If any issues arise during these out of hours works, please contact Stephen, site supervisor, at 
the number +61 419 012 596 in the first instance.  

Further Information  

If you would like more information on our project or if have any questions, please call School 
Infrastructure on 1300 482 651 during business hours (9 am – 5 pm).  

We thank you for your patience and understanding while we undertake this important project. 

  

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/infrastructure/projects/c/carlingford-west-public-school-and-cumberland-high-school-upgrade/2025/june/CWPSCHS_Works_Notification_11_June_2025.pdf


   

 

   

 

Map of school upgrade and Bus Link Road
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